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DBCC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES DATE:  6-2-2022  

Call to Order:  Time:  7:36 pm by Dave Peck.  27 Members present.  1 Guest present  

President’s Report (Dave Peck):  Dave reported that we are now insured by Hagerty and we have the new 

insurance policy in hand. Many Clubs are not rejoining the WSCC, just independent clubs. There will not be a 

July meeting due to low participation around the 4th of July. Dave reminded the club about a fine for not 

wearing your nametag. ($1 for a club member, $2 for a BOD). Dave reminded the members that for the     

upcoming Serendipity Car Show, and we will not be meeting at Chase Bank.  We will meet at the winery. 

Vice President’s Report (Shari): Shari has organized a car show at Serendipity Winery in Brentwood on     

Sunday, June 5th from 1pm to 5pm. Expected participation is ~38 members and 21 Corvettes. New members 

present: Tammie and Carl Guth.  They were presented their badges and a photo was taken. Memberships are 

up to 49 (Corvettes). Larry Mayer was a guest tonight.  He was a member many years ago. Has a C8/Red on 

Red 

Secretary’s Report (Bill Montgomery): Please sign the sign-in sheet. Call for approval of last meeting minutes 

in May (see May newsletter). Motion to approve made by Mary Hodel and seconded by Diana Cernera.      

Motion approved and carried. Bylaws: Currently tabled until August. 

Treasurer’s Report (Brian Enbom):  Brian reported the bank account balance, after paying Sweeney’s.    

WSCC Report (Tim Denham): No specific report (and not present). WSCC Insurance issue resolved. 

Webmaster Report (Ralph Cernera): Ralph stated that the Newsletter has been posted to the club website. 

Looking into a new webpage hosting site that better support Paypal and Venmo 

Publication’s Report (Laura Hardt): Requested photos from events and even from your personal vacations. 

Quarter Master Report (Nancy O’Brien): Not present, but report given by Dave. Nancy taking orders for the 

club t-shirts.  Can be ordered in Ash or White. Needs a minimum of 36 shirts to order from our vendor.       

Almost have enough pre-orders to make the shirt order. It was discussed that there will not be a club         

designated shirt since we now have an allowance for new members when they join to pick any Logo’ed shirt 

they want. (Revised ByLaws will reflect this).  

Board Member at Large Report (Ed O’Brien):  Not present and no report. 

Events Report (Karen Murphy): Presidents Run was a big success. A lot of participation. Went to Freeport Bar 

and Grill in Freeport. Last Cars and Coffee (in May) was a great success.  See video on Club website home 

page. Serendipity Winery car show on Sunday, June 5th, 1-5pm. Cars and Coffee on June 18th. 

Idol Beer Fest with Corvettes of Lodi set for Sunday, June 26th. Dave and Shari to lead the run. 

Possible lunch run to Griff’s in Copperopolis may get organized for July 26th. Blackhawk Museum run planned 

for August 13th. (Need a leader). September run to Merrill Senior Center in Brentwood planned for Saturday, 

Sept. 10th, 11am to 1pm.  We will have a car show and they will provide a BBQ lunch and live music. Bill 

Montgomery is heading this event. October is open at this time. Possible overnight event to Pismo Beach.  
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(The Sauvadon’s are leading this effort). November run is to Morris Nursery in Riverbank.  Date is Nov. 5th, 

and time to be set. Holiday lunch scheduled for Dec. 11th (location to be determined). 

Public Relations Report (Jenifer Montgomery):  (not present, report by Bill Montgomery). Grapevine ad    

updated. Delta Sun Times – has not been issued for several months now. Brentwood Press is advertising.  

Sunshine Report (Connie Miller): Snacks at June meeting: Debbie Gatts and Neva Burdick. Snacks for August 

Meeting will be: Sandy Mize and Sue Anderson. Upcoming birthdays were announced as published in the   

recent Newsletter. 

NCM Ambassador Report (Dave Gatt):  Dave is on leave for 6 months and won’t have a report until October 

2022 

Old Business: Possible run to the Boathouse at River Island (hosted by Mary Hodel) 

New Business: None 

Close: 50/50 Raffle: Won by Brian Enbom ($65, split 50/50).  

Motion to close by Mary Hodel, 2nd by Jerry Cellilo.  Motion approved and carried.  

Meeting adjourned by Dave Peck @ 8:12pm 
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Discovery Bay Corvette Club Executive Board 2022 

Officers 

 

President  Dave Peck                      925-784-8734     deltaflyer62@gmail.com  

Vice President Shari Peck       925-784-0120     sharipeck12@gmail.com  

Treasurer  Brian Enbom      925-516-7712     benbom47@gmail.com 

Secretary  Bill Montgomery      925-462-3674     billmont2@comcast.net 

Events  Karen Murphy      925-240-5570     karenmurphy5232@att.net 

Publications  Laura Hardt       925-234-8430        corvettenewsletter@hotmail.com 

WSCC Rep.  Tim Denham      925-516-6546     KrowlDenham@msn.com 

Public Relations   Jennifer Montgomery   925-890-5939         jenifermontgomery29@gmail.com 

Quartermaster Nancy O’Brien      925-634-2634     nancy.smith.obrien@gmail.com  

Member-at-Large Ed O’Brien       925-634-2634     h2oskied@sbcglobal.net  

Webmaster   Ralph Cernera      408-858-8232      rcernera@att.net 

 

Appointed Positions 

Sunshine Person Connie Miller 408-340-3166  conniem1943@yahoo.com 

NCM Ambassador Dave Gatt  925- 513-1605 dgatt@comcast.net 

  

 

 

 

 

Meeting Schedule:  First Thursday of each 

month, except when otherwise noted. 

Location:   Discovery Bay Yacht Club 

Board Meeting:   6:30 PM 

General Meeting:   Meeting 7:30 PM 

All members are urged to attend the meetings and guests are always welcome! 

Mailing address:  PO Box 1158, Discovery Bay, CA 94505-1158 

www.discoverybaycorvettelub.com 

Next Meeting: August 4, 2022 
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Hello everybody. I hope you are all enjoying the Summer. It's hard to believe we are already into the second 

half of the year. We've had a few events since our last meeting. All were pretty well attended.  It was good to 

see everyone who joined in. 

In July we did another Cars and Coffee event. Ed O'Brien and his crew are doing a great job selling the cars 

donated by Bill Casson. I think we are close to $400 raised. It's nice to be able to help our local community 

with such a fun fund raiser. Most of the cars are going to enthusiastic kids. But a fair number are going home 

with people who found one like a car they once had, or happily own now. Either way the reception has been 

great. Thanks again to Ed for spearheading this activity.  

Karen will be addressing our planned activities for the remainder of the year. However I wanted to make 

mention of an event I will be leading. It will be the evening of August 20th. We are planning a trip to see the 

Stockton Ports. We need to get 20 people so we get the group rate. In addition to the game, it's also          

fireworks night. 

Please let me know if you are interested.  You will have to send me your check in advance, so that I can get 

the tickets. There will be a flyer soon. 

Don't forget, next Thursday is our next General Meeting. Please plan on attending.  I hope we see you all 

there. 

That's all I have for this month. 

C-YA Down the road. 
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Serendipity Cellars Car Show!       6/5/22 
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6/19/22 Hannah Nicole Car Show! 

Lodi Run to Idol Beer Works!                                    6/26/22 
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Griff’s BBQ & Grill!  7/23/22 

Happy Birthday Shari! 

Lance Austin & Shari Peck at the Mystery Run! 

The O’Briens and Zechmeisters in Alaska!  

           Roger & Mary Hodel at Parthenon, Athens, Greece! 
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At Abel Chevrolet Buick Co., their entire team works together to provide you with the ultimate shopping     
experience. They are there to exceed your expectations, deliver the best service possible, and make your car 
shopping fun again. Abel Chevrolet Buick Co. is your trusted Chevrolet and Buick dealership in Rio Vista, CA 
and the reason why loyal customers keep coming back. From the time you enter their showroom, you can 
expect to be treated like family, each and every visit.  They are dedicated to providing exceptional customer 
service and being an integral part of the community.  

Abel Chevrolet Buick Co. 
www.abelgm.com 
280 N Front Street              
Rio Vista CA 94571 US  
Sales: (707)507-5052 
Service: (707) 507-5061 

Founded in 1935, Abel Chevrolet-Buick has been 
providing excellent customer satisfaction to Rio Vista 
and all of Northern California for over 80+ years! 
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Roy Brett’s second hand/wrist surgery went well, unfortunately he’ll need 

another surgery in a few months.  He’s currently going through Physical Therapy which 

seems to be helping with his pain.  He misses everyone and would love some friendly 

phone calls. 

Elaine Brett reports that she is doing well.  

Carol Wilson is talking measures to stay well and she’s learning to live with her lung issues. She’s extremely 

grateful it’s not cancer. 

Jenifer Montgomery is doing well. She’s done with all of her treatments and is looking forward to a positive 

CAT scan in September. 

Good news with Amy Pera.  She is holding steady on her health situation. She’s a trooper! 

It saddens me to tell you that we lost another member. Paul DeLeon passed away on July 4th.  He was       

surrounded by his loving Wife, Trudy, and his daughter, Debbie.  He will be greatly missed by all who knew 

him. 

For all of you who are dealing with Covid, we hope your symptoms are mild and you recover quickly. 

Paul de Leon 6/1      Joanne Onstad  6/1          Nancy  Watrous  6/2             

Lee DeSalles  6/4    Ron Mize 6/4    Elaine Brett  6/5    Bill Montgomery 6/5    

Kathy Zickenberg 6/7        Karen Murphy 6/13       June Peters 6/13                

      Sandy  Ramos 6/17        Dave Peck  6/25 

 

Bob Anderson 7/6    Brian Enbom  7/6   Bernie Realph  7/7  Laura Hardt 7/22   

Charlie Wheeler  7/23   Shari  Peck  7/23    Rich Brunetto  7/29                          

Lowell Onstad  7/31 

 

Don Ramos  8/5    Michael  Lopez  8/10       Danica Harris 8/11    

 Wesley Cernera 8/12      Dean Geary  8/14       Marilyn Allen 8/16     

Ralph Cernera  8/18     Arnold Plonczak 8/25     Susan Anderson  8/26    Kathleen Craig 8/31 
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Often referred to as the world’s largest moving automotive event, the National Corvette Caravan is a           

celebration of America’s Sports Car, culminating in Bowling Green, Kentucky for the anniversary celebration 

of the National Corvette Museum. Hosted only once every five years, the next event is slated for Labor Day 

Weekend 2024 and will mark the Museum’s 30th Anniversary. 

Regional caravans will form and join other caravans as they travel across the United States to meet in Bowling 

Green, Kentucky for four days of festivities at the National Corvette Museum. An event such as this requires 

years of planning and coordinating. All help is appreciated! The Museum is located at I-65, exit 28 in South 

Central Kentucky and is open daily, 8am to 5pm Central Time. Stay up to day with the Museum by subscribing 

to emails.  

Website: www.corvettecaravan.com 

 

We have lost another beloved Discovery Bay Corvette Club member. Paul   

deLeon passed away on 7/4/22.  My condolences to his wife Trudy and to 

his family and friends. 

 We will miss him.  I know I will miss him.  I  always loved talking to him at our many functions. He was very 

sweet and I loved seeing his beautiful smile and his stylish shirts and hats.   

The next Newsletter will be in honor of Paul deLeon.  Please send me pictures of Paul or any memories you 

would like to share.   

 

Hoping everyone is having a safe and fun summer! 
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